PAGE  
- 2 -


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CSH/INF.203/10


1 February 2010

COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY
Original: Portuguese
MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY ON 
“INTER-AMERICAN SUPPORT FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE NUCLEAR-TEST-BAN TREATY” AND “DISARMAMENT AND NONPROLIFERATION EDUCATION”
STATEMENT BY THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF BRAZIL, AMBASSADOR RUY CASAES, IN THE EXERCISE OF THE PRESIDENCY 
PRO TEMPORE OF THE OPANAL COUNCIL
WASHINGTON, D.C., JANUARY 28, 2010
DISARMAMENT AND NONPROLIFERATION EDUCATION
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Disarmament and Nonproliferation Education
Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, Ambassador Graeme C. Clark,
OPANAL attaches great importance to disarmament and nonproliferation education.  On several occasions, the General Conference of OPANAL and the Council supported initiatives in that area and urged the member countries of the Agency, in keeping with the primary objectives of the Treaty of Tlatelolco, to promote activities to that end.
In resolution CG/Res.518 of the Twenty-first Regular Session of the General Conference of OPANAL, adopted on November 26, 2009, the members of the Treaty of Tlatelolco recognized that the Agency’s efforts to foster disarmament education were an expression of the right of all persons to a culture of peace, disarmament, and nuclear nonproliferation.
Disarmament education is a valuable means of promoting a world free of the nuclear threat.  At the Third Session of the Preparatory Committee of the NPT, in 2009, the member countries of OPANAL expressed an interest in promoting initiatives to strengthen national capacity and education with a view to warning about the dangers of nuclear weapons and promoting their total elimination.
Support for these activities is also expressed in the Chairman’s statement at the conclusion of the Meeting of Focal Points of Nuclear-Weapon-Free Zones, held last April, in Mongolia.
Mention should be made of two recent initiatives carried out by OPANAL in that area: the course “Nuclear Problem Areas” and the documentary “Let’s Say No to Nuclear Weapons.”
The course “Nuclear Problem Areas,” held in March and April 2009, was organized by the renowned Mexican ambassador Miguel Marín Bosch, an expert in disarmament affairs.  During that first phase, representatives of Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Costa Rica, Cuba, Jamaica, Mexico, and Peru took part.
The purpose of the course was to provide an overview of nuclear problems and in particular to address topics such as multilateral and regional efforts to achieve nuclear disarmament; peaceful uses of nuclear energy; the reduction and elimination of nuclear weapons; and nuclear-weapon-free zones. During the course’s analysis of the diverse treaties and agreements in that area, considerable attention was paid, as was to be expected, to the Treaty of Tlatelolco, which established the first nuclear-weapon-free zone in a densely populated area.

This first module, which brought together participants for talks in Mexico City, served as the basis for a virtual course that could be taken via the Internet.
The Internet course was organized to serve as a model for training specialized cadres in nuclear disarmament, including government personnel as well as the press and civil society.
We consider it very useful to continue this Internet course and perhaps to expand it to reach speakers of languages other than Spanish.  An English version is to be launched in 2010.  The virtual course will be a useful tool to maintain the new interest expressed by international public opinion in nuclear disarmament issues.
Another recent OPANAL initiative in the area in the area of disarmament education should be mentioned:  the production of the documentary “Let’s Say No to Nuclear Weapons.”  The film will give 10- to 15-year-old students a general overview of the risks and threats of nuclear weapons and will address the efforts of the international community to eradicate this category of weapons, including through the Treaty of Tlatelolco.  Its objectives are not only to make young generations aware of the importance of nuclear disarmament, but also to foster discussion among students on the urgency of eliminating atomic weapons.

Both of the aforementioned initiatives could eventually help strengthen cooperation between OPANAL and the OAS, in terms of outreach and in terms of the use of languages other than Spanish, for example.
The General Conference of OPANAL, at its 2009 session, adopted a resolution requesting the next Secretary General of the Agency to continue the work of dissemination of the Treaty of Tlatelolco among civil society and academic institutions, by promoting educational activities that contribute to education for peace, disarmament, and nuclear nonproliferation among the member states.
It bears mentioning that both these initiatives were among the first carried out by OPANAL upon conclusion of the Agency’s financial recovery process.  The member countries of OPANAL will never lose sight of the vision of a world free of nuclear weapons and will always bear in mind the importance of education for peace for future generations.

Thank you very much.
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